
 

 

October 8, 2024  
 
Comments from the IBEW 
 
Mr. Will Seuffert 
Execu8ve Secretary 
Minnesota Public U8li8es Commission 121 7th Place East, Suite 350 
St. Paul, MN 55101 
  
RE: Minnesota Energy Connec8on Project 
  
In the Ma)er of Cer.ficate of Need and Route Permit Applica.ons for the Minnesota Energy 
Connec.on Project in Sherburne, Stearns, Kandiyohi, Wright, Meeker, Chippewa, Yellow 
Medicine, Renville, Redwood, and Lyon coun.es in Minnesota (PUC Docket Number: E-002/CN-
22-131)  
 
Dear Mr. Seuffert,  
 
The Minnesota Interna8onal Brotherhood of Electrical Workers (IBEW) appreciates the 
opportunity provided by the Minnesota Public U8li8es Commission (“Commission”) to 
comment on Xcel Energy’s applica8on for a Cer8ficate of Need for the Minnesota Energy 
Connec8on (MEC), a proposed transmission line from the Sherburne County Genera8ng Sta8on 
(Sherco) to Lyon County, Minnesota.  
 
Our members have built and maintained most of the electric infrastructure in Minnesota. As a 
result, the IBEW understands how important this project is for the increasingly congested grid in 
Minnesota. Therefore, we strongly support the 8mely approval and construc8on of the 
Minnesota Energy Connec8on. We believe the project is essen8al to relieve exis8ng 



transmission conges8on and to support the development of renewable energy in Southwest 
Minnesota. The project will also benefit Xcel ratepayers by providing access to the affordable 
wind, solar and storage resources in Southwest Minnesota. 
  
Finally, we believe the Minnesota Energy Connec8on will provide hundreds of high-quality jobs 
for IBEW members, not only during the construc8on and maintenance of the line, but also 
during the construc8on, maintenance and opera8on of wind, solar and bacery storage, as well 
as other grid construc8on and connec8ons.  
 
In recent years, the Minnesota Legislature has passed bipar8san legisla8on requiring prevailing 
wage on state-funded energy projects. Both bodies have also passed laws making sure that 
u8li8es and contractors work closely with trade unions as the state approaches the 2040 100% 
Clean Energy Standard. We ask that the Commission provide accountability to ensure that 
impacted workers and communi8es share in the benefits from the shie in how we generate and 
distribute energy in Minnesota. 
  
Again, we thank Commissioners for the opportunity to comment on the Minnesota Energy 
Connec8on.  
 
Dated: September 6, 2024  
Respecgully Submiced,  
 
Kurt Zimmerman   Rick Bartz 
Business Manager   Business Manager 
IBEW Local 160   IBEW Local 949 
13220 County Road 6   12908 Nicollet Avenue 
Plymouth, MN 55441   Burnsville, MN 55337 
612-781-3126    952-890-8484 
 
Joel Johnson 
Legisla8ve Director 
IBEW State Council 
763-639-1746 
joelonemn@gmail.com 
 


